

McGILL UNIVERSITY P.O. BOX 6070, MONTREAL 101, QUE., CANADA

Department of Archives McGill University P.O.Box 6070, Station A MONTREAL, Quebec, Canada H3C 3G1 6 February 1975

Dear Mrs. Winslow-Spragge:

The copy of the Barkhouse volume on "the little giant" reached me yesterday. It is a most charmingly written volume. I only wish there were more of it.

There is a minor error in the blurb on the jacket. Sir William became Principal of McGill in 1855 not 1860. Mrs. Barkhouse has the date correctly in the text.

The only other thing I can say is that it is to be hoped that soon, a lower cost paper-back of the volume can issue.

Thank you so much for making this delightful volume available to us.

Sincerely yours,

JA:md

Mrs. E.S. Winslow-Spragge 2 Parkside Place Montreal, Quebec H3H 1A8 University Archivist

John Andreassen